COMMITTEE FOR NEW SCHREIBER ARENA

On October 20th a public meeting was held to form a committee for the new Schreiber Arena.

The following is a list of the executive committee: Chairman - Lorraine Huard, Vice Chairman - Doris Gauthier, Secretary - Betty Huard, Treasurer - Isabelle Perras, Publicity - Jerry and Evelyn Thrower, Hockey Pools - Donna Whitton and family, Building Committee - J.P. Gauthier, Giovani Cebrario, Peter Doig.

The following is a list of the Hockey Pool Winners for October 30th - 1st week's hockey pool: Mima Duggan \$5.00 lst period, Fred Figliomeni \$5.00 and \$15.00 2nd and 3rd periods. 2nd Pool: Barry Miller \$5.00 lst period, Cecile Beaudine 2nd and 3rd period \$5.00 and \$15.00. 3rd Pool: Mickey Fortiere \$5.00 lst period, Lorraine McKenzie \$5.00 and \$15.00 2nd and 3rd period.

We are going to start selling the pools on Monday so we can post the score sheets up in the stores so the people can see their scores before the Saturday night game.

TREES... THE GREEN LINK

Township of Schreiber

NOTICE OF QUESTION

The Council of the Township of Schreiber, as required by the Ontario Municipal Board, under By-law 591 has authorized that the following question be submitted to the electors of the Township of Schreiber, at the next regular municipal election to be held on December 6, 1976.

ARE YOU IN FAVOUR OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SCHREIBER CONSTRUCTING A NEW ARENA.

All persons who are eligible to vote under Section I2 or I3 of the Municipal Elections Act, and is the owner of land assessed in the Municipality, or the tenant of land assessed in the Municipality, under a lease which extends for the time of the debt created, and is covenanted to pay the taxes on the land thereof, is eligible to vote on the question.

November 5, 1976

THE COUNCIL OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SCHREIBER

I, hereby certify, that the above is a correct synopsis of By-law 591, and that it contains a true statement as to the nature of the question to be put to the electors of the Township of Schreiber, at the next Municipal Election to be held December 6, 1976.

A.J. Gauthier, Clerk.

LOCAL ROADS BOARD MEETING

The Annual Local Roads Board meeting was held in the Recreation Hall in Rossport on Wednesday evening. The meeting was chaired by Ray Kenney. The secretary-treasurer read the minutes and financial statement. It was reported that Church Street could not be hard surfaced till next spring because of cold weather setting in so early. A ratepayer questioned the neglect of Superior Street in regards to grading and ditching and the removal of a high bank which caused difficulties in snowploughing. The Board promised to look ... into this problem. Superior street extends along the CPR property from the school to past the station site on the east. Location of both Federal and Provincial water lots were discussed and explained to ratepayers present. If sufficient funds are available after hard surfacing the Church Street, both Boone and the extension of Main Street to Sheehan's Bay might receive the same surfacing in the spring.

Charles Henderson took the chair for the nomination and elections of three board members with Mrs. Todesco acting secretary. The results were Romeo Bouchard, Herb Legault and Ray Kenney being elected for 1976-77.

